NAYLAND NEWS

Newsletter No 27

6 September 2018



Phone 03 547 7399
Cellphone 021 629 635
Email: office@
naylandprimary.school.nz
www.naylandprimary.school.nz



Located on NPS Admin Block Back Wall

NPS Bank A/c 03 1709 0017701 00

Kia Ora Parents and Whanau

Today we have three staff members from Lime Hills School in Southland visiting Room 8 to learn about play based learning. Great learning occurs for teachers when we get to discuss what we are doing with our colleagues. We are enjoying hosting these teachers and learning from them while sharing our practice.

Thank you to everyone who donated to Daffodil Day last week. A total of \$386.80 was raised and has been forwarded to the Cancer Society. Again, thank you for your generosity!

Yesterday I had the privilege of attending the Maunga Syndicate Speech Competition. I was impressed by the creativity of some of the speeches, the language used and the research that had been done to support ideas presented. Well done to all class finalists and a special congratulations to the 2018 Speech Contest winner *Matilda, Ciara* who was placed second and *Mia* who was placed third. It takes courage to present in front of your peers and all finalists are to be congratulated on their presentations.

On Tuesday all students from Maunga Syndicate participated in the Stoke Cluster Schools Winter Tournament which was a fabulous opportunity to play a sport that you don't normally play. Although the grounds were soft and it was a bit chilly at Saxton Field, our students were great ambassadors and had an enjoyable day out.

Next week is Te Wiki o Te Reo Maori. To celebrate speaking in Te Reo Maori staff will be trying lots of new phrases in the staffroom and in their classrooms, and over lunch times students will be encouraged to speak some Te Reo Maori. Teachers and students will be supporting each other and sharing these learning opportunities.

Today and tomorrow I am at Lake Roto-iti for the Nelson Marlborough Combined Principals' Conference. The main guest speaker for the conference is Wayne Craig, who comes with a wealth of knowledge on leadership and student learning; and how curiosity and engagement underpin successful outcomes for learners. I look forward to sharing some of this information with you after the conference.

Noho ora mai

Janice Gulbransen PRINCIPAL

GOAL SETTING MEETINGS -

Wednesday, 19th September and Thursday, 20th September

Awa Syndicate: Rooms 14-16
Moana Syndicate: Rooms 9-13
Maunga Syndicate: Rooms 1-5 and 7

During 15 minute sessions in the classroom parents will discuss with teachers and their children the learning goals for the next term. These goals are based on curriculum learning and a social goal is often included.

These meetings will be held on Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th September from 3.15 – 7.15pm. Our goal is to have every family attend. Bookings can be made by parents/caregivers on www.schoolinterviews.co.nz until 3.00pm on Tuesday, 18th September. The booking code is pm7px.

MASKED PARADE: Friday, 26th October 2018

仮面ライダーパレード:2018年10月26日金曜日

DESFILE ENMASCARADO: viernes, 26 de octubre de 2018

Thứ Sáu, ngày 26 tháng 10 năm 2018



Nayland Primary School is entering in the Nelson Arts Festival Masked Parade this year. Please keep this night free - further information and permission slips will be sent home closer to the time. The theme for this year is 'Weird and Wonderful'. Classes are beginning to design and create the masks they will be wearing in the parade. We are now on the hunt for resources to create our masks. If you have a supply of heavy cardboard, polystyrene, material (eg, light coloured or old white bed sheets, calico etc), plastic foam sheets, old camping or yoga mats, pool noodles, or any other suitable mask making resources, please inform your classroom teacher or Jacquie Arnold (Room 3). Thank you. *Masked Parade Team*

BOARD OF TRUSTEES WEBSITE REVIEW

This year the Board of Trustees is reviewing the way in which our website is used by parents and whanau by using an on-line survey and being available at the Goal Setting Meetings to speak with you.

Please take a few minutes to complete the review through this link: Website Review Look out for members of the Board at the Goal Setting Meetings on 19th and 20th September if you have any further questions or comments.

Nathalie Lacaze, Board of Trustees Member

SCHOOL LUNCHES: A range of healthy and affordable food can be ordered before school daily for delivery to classrooms at lunchtime. Order forms are available at the office. Please put the order and money in an envelope and place it in the container at reception. Change can be collected after school.

Why not order one of our delicious toasted sandwiches - choose from :

- cheese spaghetti cheese/spaghetti
- cheese/pineapple cheese/tomato cheese/ham.



SPORTS NEWS : Also see Sports Blog on Nayland Primary website.

TERM 4 SPORTS: registration forms will be sent home and emailed later this term.

Years 1-6: Cricket, Hockey, Mini Football, Touch Rugby, Softball/T Ball.

Years 3-6: Volleyball, 3 on 3 Basketball, Tennis.

Dallas Ward, Sports Co-ordinator

STUDENT ABSENCE Please phone the school on 5477399 Extension 1 or text 021 629 635 before 9.00am to advise if your child is absent. When students are away for more than three days for non-medical reasons, a letter from a parent explaining their absence is required. When students are away due to illness for more than three days a Medical Certificate is requested. We ask that parents who send a text or leave messages on the Absentee Line advise the reason for students' absence to ensure accurate recording.

SCHOOL ART CALENDAR ORDERS:

close at the school office on Friday, 14th September.

TERM DATES

Term 3 2018	Ends on Friday, 28 th September
Term 4 2018	Monday, 15 th October – Friday, 20 th December
Term 1 2019	Thursday, 7 th February – Friday, 12 th April
Term 2 2019	Monday 29th April – Friday 5th July

ONLINE PAYMENTS WELCOMED:

our school bank account number is 03 1709 0017701 00. Please include student name in reference.

<u>It's SHOWTIME! Nayland Primary Parent Revue 2018 : *Nightmare on Nayland.* Tickets are now on sale at the school office.</u>

The next best way to see this amazing show is to help on one of the nights - serving tables, helping on the bar or working in the kitchen. You can complete a form at the school office. We certainly need lots of helpers each night for the show to happen!



COMMUNITY NOTICES

WAKATU DANCE THEATRE PRESENTS: *For The Love Of Dance*. 6-8 September at 7pm – Theatre Royal. Matinee on Saturday at 1pm. Ticket prices: Adults \$20, Child/Student \$12, Seniors \$16 from Theatre Royal 03 548 3840 or www.ticketdirect.co.nz and all TicketDirect outlets.

HEARTKIDS NEEDS YOUR HELP. Imperial forces will be collecting at the Richmond Mall between 10:30 am and 1.30 pm on Saturday the 8th of September. You can make your donation to either Darth Nihilus or one of the Imperial Stormtroopers. We hope to see you there! Don't be afraid to ask for a photo.

ENTRIES ARE NOW OPEN FOR THE MCGLASHEN PHARMACY YOUNG ACHIEVER

SCHOLARSHIP. The annual scholarship is for \$1,000.00 awarded to a student in Nelson or Tasman under 17 who excels in their chosen field of sport, art, music, academia etc. Entries can be picked up at McGlashen Pharamcy in Richmond and are due by 5pm 28th September 2018.

SAXTON CYCLING VELODROME – coaching and racing is available for children aged 7 to 19 on Sunday afternoons. For more information please see Cycling Nelson Facebook page or email admin@cyclingnelson.co.nz.

THE CENTRAL CRANK IS A SUPER-AWESOME BIKE EVENT FOR KIDS. The course is run around the school grounds, and through the school building! Lots of fun for all ages from pre-school to year eight. Great spot prizes and yummy food & coffee available. Held at Nelson Central School, Sunday 16 September, from 9.30am. Entry \$5.

<u>TENNIS - FREE Coaching Session</u>. The Nelson Bays Tennis Association is holding a free coaching session for EVERY Nayland Primary School student. Not only will you receive free coaching but everyone who attends an Open Day will go into the draw to win a \$100 Wilson Tennis prize pack. This Open Day will be held at the Tahunanui Tennis Club on Saturday 15th September from 10am – 11am (postponement Sun 16th September) Some rackets will be supplied but if you have a racket feel free to bring it along. Further information visit www.tennisnelsonbays.kiwi Contact Suzanne Spencer, 0275220115, www.tennisnelsonbays.kiwi Contact Suzanne Spencer, 0275220115, www.tennismelsonbays.kiwi Contact Suzanne Spencer, 0275220115,

TABLE TENNIS: Term 3 Coaching.

Every Monday and Wednesday afternoons 4pm – 6pm at Saxton Stadium for students aged 8 years and over. Bats and balls provided, must have non marking shoes. 1st term for new beginners is free, sponsored by Nelson Orthodontics. Cost is \$25 per term (\$2.50 per week) or pay as you go \$4 per visit. Phone Gordon 021 462 399 for more information.

AFTER SCHOOL DRUM AND BASS GUITAR LESSONS AVAILABLE CLOSE TO SCHOOL IN PROFESSIONAL STUDIO. Reasonable rates, parents welcome to stay during lessons, please call Andreas for more info 0273155079 or email stixonskinz@gmail.com

WANT TO LEARN SELF-DEFENCE AND BECOME MORE CONFIDENT? DO AIKIDO.

We have children's classes from 5yrs - 7yrs Wed & <u>Fri 4:10</u> - 4:<u>45pm</u>. 8yrs - 16 yrs <u>Fri 5pm - 6pm</u> Check out our Facebook, Website <u>www.aikidonelson.nz</u> or call Callum <u>0210694211</u>



SUPPORT SUSTAINABLE COASTLINES MOBILE PHONE APPEAL

It would be great if you could rummage around in your drawers and toy boxes and bring into School any unwanted mobile phones you may have. Help our School gain valuable rewards

and the environment benefits too by keeping our landfills free of mobile phones and their array of hazardous toxic substances. Please drop the phones in the box in the Admin Block foyer.

KAN TABS FOR KIDNEY KIDS



(AND SCREW TOPS FROM WINE BOTTLES)

Your contribution **DOES** make a difference. Collect tabs and tops from your relatives, friends and neighbours.

"Each time a tab is torn from a can and placed in a pocket or a bag, a conscious thought is made to support a sick child." The Kan Tab is **A Symbol for Hope.** It is estimated that one tab is worth one second of hope and support for a child waiting for a better chance of life through dialysis or a kidney transplant.

When you have a beer, a coke or any of your favourite beverages, or open a tin - tear off the tab and save it. Screw tops from wine bottles are also part of this campaign.

Keep the Kan Tabs and screw tops separate and take them to Nayland Primary School office.